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April 23th, 2018

Subject: Death of Alain Leduc, Director of the First Responders Service

Dear Sir, Madam,

It is with great sadness that we announce the death of our first responder director, Mr. Alain
Leduc, who died tragically last Saturday.

Mr. Leduc was a caring and empathetic man filled with compassion and generosity, who was
devoted to the well-being of his entire community. ln February 2010, Mr. Leduc was promoted to
Director of First Responders in Arundel. During all these years, he has passed on to his team all
his passion and experience to provide a professional medical care service, in case of medical
emergencies, to the entire populations of Arundel, Barkmere, Montcalm and Huberdeau. As a
direct result of their commitment, our first responders help reduce deaths and negative after-
effects among the victims of serious accidents. Through his hard work, the Arundel First
Responders Service is now recognized throughout the Laurentian region for its excellence.

We also want to highlight his commitment as a firefighter in recent years. Mr. Leduc was
passionate about making his community a safe place to live.

Thank you Alain for leaving the comfort of your home at any time of the day or night to ensure our
safety. We miss you already.

All our thoughts are turned to the family, friends and relatives of Alain Leduc, to whom, on behalf
of the Municipality of Arundel, its municipal council and its employees, we send our most sincere
condolences. There are no words to express how much the whole municipality is afflicted by this
hard loss.

For those wishing to attend, there will be a viewing for Alain Leduc on Saturday, April 28th, 2018,
from 9 am to noon and from 2 pm to 5 pm at the Guay Funeral Home, located at974
Vanchesteing Street, Mont-Tremblant, JBE 3H7.
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France Bellefleur, CPA, CA
Director General and Secretary-Treasurer
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